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PROPOSED LANGUAGE FOR THE SECTION ENTITLED  INTER-AMERICAN COMMITTEE ON PORTS (CIP)” IN THE DRAFT OMNIBUS RESOLUTION WHICH MUST BE RECOMMENDED FOR CIDI TO REFER TO THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY FOR CONSIDERATION AT ITS FORTY-SEVENTH REGULAR SESSION
(Submitted by the delegation of Uruguay)
Inter-American Committee on Ports (CIP)

HAVING SEEN the Plan of Action of Montevideo “Private Sector Partnerships for Port Development” (CIDI/CIP/doc.6/16 rev. 3) and the resolutions entitled “Hemispheric Cooperation on Ports:  Agreements of Montevideo 2016-2018” and “Proposed Amendments to the Rules of Procedure of the Inter-American Committee on Ports” [CIDI/CIP/RES. 1 (X-O/16) and CIDI/CIP/RES. 2 (X-O/16)], adopted by the Tenth Regular Meeting of the Inter-American Committee on Ports,
RESOLVES:
1. To thank the Government of Uruguay for its hospitality and for its contributions to the outcomes of the Tenth Regular Meeting of the Inter-American Committee on Ports (CIP), held in Montevideo from July 27-29, 2016, and to endorse the Plan of Action of Montevideo “Private Sector Partnerships for Port Development” (CIDI/CIP/doc.6/16 rev. 3) and the resolution entitled “Hemispheric Cooperation on Ports:  Agreements of Montevideo 2016-2018,” which seek to promote public policies and the establishment of strategic partnerships, especially those with the private sector, to put in place port, maritime, and ground infrastructure that is economically and environmentally sustainable; and to urge member states to take into account in their port development plans the 17 Sustainable Development Goals, in particular those addressing issues related to the work of the various Technical Advisory Groups (TAGs) of the CIP.
2. To congratulate the delegations of Mexico, Barbados, and Uruguay – on their election as Chair, First Vice Chair, and Second Vice Chair of the Executive Committee of the Inter-American Committee on Ports (CECIP) – as well as the new officers of the Technical Advisory Groups of the CIP.
3. To accept with satisfaction the offer by the Government of Mexico to host the 21st Regular Meeting of the CIP in 2018, and to encourage the highest-level port authorities from the member states to participate in that meeting and promote the active participation of associate members of the CIP as well as permanent observers, international organizations, private sector companies, experts, and special guests.

� FILENAME  \* MERGEFORMAT �CIDRP01826E04�








